


REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
FEBRUARY 07, 2024

     The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on February 07, 2024, at 6:00 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave Mauck, Russ Bayersdorf and Mike Nolan. There was one landowner in attendance.

CONSENT AGENDA
     Treasurer’s report, regular meeting minutes of January 10, 2024; driveway permits, and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.
  	
EASEMENT VACATE –UNIT 2A TR 60 ORTEGA ST.
      After review and approval by the District Engineer, the Board approved the 30’ drainage easement vacation request along the West Side of Unit 2A TR 60 with the stipulation that the 30’ south drainage easement be maintained in its entirety including the West 30’ of the South 30’ easement (corner).

ADOPTION OF 2024 ELECTION POLICY
	The Board reviewed and approved the 2024 Election policy.

DISPOSTION OF SURPLUS PROPERTY
	District Manager provided a list of surplus property.  After review, the Board deemed all items obsolete and of no value. The property will be offered for sale at auction. If the cost benefit is not feasible, then the surplus items will be offered to charity, and any items left over will be disposed of accordingly.

ORANGE COUNTY GIS 
	Orange County has agreed to add the District’s easement map layer to their GIS system for future reference in locating easements within the District for their permitting process. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 P.M.
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